
July 29, 2016 

Mr. Lorin Cliven 
210 West Clark Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Cliven: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 71 5-421-7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results for the post-treatment water sample collected from the well at 210 West Clark 
Street, Unity, Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional 
information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on June 20, 2016. 
Chloromethane was detected at concentrations of 44.8 micrograms per liter (µg/I). Although 
this compound was detected above state groundwater standards, this compound is a common 
laboratory contaminant and not related to chlorinated solvent contamination , so this detect may 
not reflect the quality of the post-treatment water from your well. State groundwater standards 
are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in 
groundwater and drinking water. Arrangements will be made with you for DNR to collect 
another sample in the near future to confirm whether or not chloromethane is present in the 
post-treatment water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Steve 
Moss at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5112. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at 
(715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

v- 7/2~ 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank & Angela Makovek 
220 West Taylor Street 
Unity, WI 54449 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Makovek: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421 -7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the water sample collected from the well at 220 West Taylor Street, Unity, Wisconsin, and 
inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on June 20, 2016. 
Bromomethane and Chloromethane were detected at concentrations of 2.27 micrograms per liter (µg/I) 
and 22.2 ug/I respectively. However these compounds were detected below state groundwater 
standards. In addition, both of these compounds are a common laboratory contaminant and not related 
to chlorinated solvent contamination, so these detects may not reflect the quality of the water from your 
well. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, 
the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. 
In addition, these compounds are common laboratory contaminants so these detects may not reflect 
the quality of the water from your well. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Steve Moss at 
the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5112. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

r~-:. 7A~ 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Rob Larson - ProVisions Partners Cooperative 
Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR_ Eau Claire, 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Mr. Ernst Kibbel Jr. 
S3570 County Highway F 
Spencer, WI 54479 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 
221 West Clark St. , Unity, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Kibbel : 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421 -7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the water sample collected from the well at 221 West Clark Street, Unity, Wisconsin, and 
inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample 
collected from the well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on June 21, 2016, as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

v- 7h ~ 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Melisa Brust, 221 W. Clark St., Unity, WI 
Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 

dnr.wi.gov 
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Recycled 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Ms. Angela Geiger 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

240 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54449 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Ms. Geiger: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results for the water sample collected from the well at 240 South Washington Street, Unity, 
Wisconsin, and inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not 
found in the water sample collected from your well . 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on June 21 , 2016, as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in 
groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at 
(715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin .gov. 

Sincerely, 

\.J- 7h//// 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Mr. Steven Knight 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

250 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54449 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Knight: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421 -7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the water sample collected from the well at 250 South Washington Street, Unity, Wisconsin, 
and inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water 
sample collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on June 20, 2016, as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wiscon~in.gov. 

Sincerely, 

v- 7/2.A/( 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

July 29, 2016 

Mr. & Mrs. Robin & Heidi Maldonis 
101 South Main St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Maldonis: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 101 South Main St., Unity, Marathon County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) and 1,4-Dioxane by DNR on June 21 , 
2016 as part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of 
Unity. 1,4-Dioxane was not detected in the sample, but, Tetrachloroethene and 
Dichlorodifluoromethane were detected at concentrations of 1.09 micrograms per liter (µg/I) and 1.57 
ug/I respectively. However these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. State 
groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of 
contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state 
may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. 

If you have health-related questions about 1,4-Dioxane or VOCs in drinking water, contact Dale 
Grosskurth at the Marathon County Health Department at (715) 261-1907. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

·v- 7AA/( 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Mr. Thomas Much 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

290 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54449 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Much: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the post-treatment water sample collected from the well at 210 West Clark Street, Unity, 
Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on June 20, 2016. 
Bromomethane and Chloromethane were detected at concentrations of 1.08 micrograms per liter (µg/I) 
and 54.4 µg/I respectively. Although Chloromethane was detected above state groundwater standards 
(30 µg/I), both of these compounds are a common laboratory contaminant and not related to 
chlorinated solvent contamination, so these detects may not reflect the quality of the water from your 
well. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. Arrangements will be made with you for 
DNR to collect another sample in the near future to confirm whether or not chloromethane is present in 
the water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Steve Moss at 
the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5112. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

rr- 7.A~ 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Steve Moss - Clark/Marathon County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Mr. Matt Porath 
151 South Madison St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Porath: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421 -7800 

FAX 715-421 -7830 

f!I 1.~ 
I/(. ( ,,,il~ 

"IJJl'}' 
This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results for the water sample collected from the well at 151 South Madison Street, Unity, 
Wisconsin, and inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) and 1,4-Dioxane 
contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs and 1,4-Dioxane by DNR on June 21, 2016, as part of the 
routine groundwater monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State 
groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at 
(715) 421 -7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

'I- JA ,,n 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hyd rogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

July 29, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. & Mrs. Clyde & Irene Schreiber 
310 West Clark St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results and 
Discontinuation of Bottled Water Service 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Schreiber: 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421-7830 

fl[[ 
· C°'oy 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 310 West Clark Street, Unity, Wisconsin, and inform you that Volatile 
Organic Compounds (VOCs) and 1,4-Dioxane contaminants were not found in the water sample 
collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs and 1,4-Dioxane by DNR on June 21 , 2016, as part of the routine 
groundwater monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards 
are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in 
groundwater and drinking water. When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the 
Wisconsin Department of Health Services recommends that people not consume the water either by 
drinking or by eating food prepared with the water. 

1,4-Dioxane was detected at a concentration above health advisory levels in a prior sample collected 
from your well, however, the results were not definitive and additional sampling was needed to confirm 
that it was present. As a precaution DNR has been providing you with bottled water while confirmation 
sampling was being conducted. Since 1,4-Dioxane has not been detected in any subsequent samples 
DNR will be discontinuing bottled water service to you. If you wish to continue bottled water service 
you will need to make your own arrangements with the bottled water supplier at your own cost. 

For questions about a temporary water supply, the cause of the contamination or the status of clean-up 
efforts, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

v- 7A 0 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

JULY 29, 2016 

Mr. Adam Shelley 
271 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54449 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421 -7830 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Shelley f /[ ( ti 
This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received an~°&B, fist 
results for the water sample collected from the well at 271 South Madison Street, Unity, Wisconsin, and 
inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample 
collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on June 21, 2016, as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

v- 7/2 ~ 
Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
Steve Faryen - USEPA 
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